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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF HAITI FORWARDING A 

LETTER FROM THE MINISTER OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS AND WORSHIP OF HAITI,
HIS EXCELLENCY DULY BRUTUS, REGARDING THE FORTY-FIFTH REGULAR SESSION OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY
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                Permanent Mission of Haiti 

      to the Organization of American States
MPH-OEA: 045/15
The Permanent Mission of Haiti to the Organization of American States (OAS) presents its compliments to the General Secretariat of the OAS and has the honor to forward herewith a letter from the Minister of Foreign Affairs, His Excellency Duly Brutus, to the Secretary General of the OAS, His Excellency José Miguel Insulza.

The Permanent Mission would be most grateful if the General Secretariat would have said letter delivered to the Secretary General.

The Permanent Mission of Haiti to the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the General Secretariat of the OAS renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., February 23, 2015

GENERAL SECRETARIAT
ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES 

WASHINGTON D.C.
[image: image2.png]
Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Worship
Port-au-Prince, February 2, 2015

MAEC'/SM/DB/jjva 15-016
Excellency:

I have the honor to refer to your meeting with President of the Republic His Excellency Joseph Michel Martelly, on the margins of the Third Summit of Heads of State and Government of the Community of Latin American and Caribbean States (CELAC), held in Costa Rica, from January 28-29, 2015.

I would recall that during that meeting, particular reference was made to financial and logistical constraints that could affect organization of the forty-fifth regular session of the General Assembly and Haiti's ability to host a fruitful and outstanding General Assembly, given the electoral process that the Government of the Republic has set in motion.

In addition, as was agreed, I would like to confirm with you the withdrawal of the Republic of Haiti as host country of said session, so that it can be held this year in Washington, D.C, as scheduled by the OAS General Secretariat, after the Summit of Heads of State and Government of the Americas that is to be held in Panama from April 8 through 12, 2015.

Nevertheless, I take this opportunity to reaffirm, Secretary General, the desire of the Republic of Haiti to host the forty-sixth regular session of the General Assembly that is scheduled for June 2016.

Accept, Excellency, renewed assurances of my highest consideration.
Duly Brutus

Minister
H. E. José Miguel Insulza
Secretary General of the Organization of American States
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